



JUL 2 8 2022

COR-2022-1307

Reg. #2105

Nelson Williams Kettle Hill Farm

Email: nel williams@hotmail.com

Dear Nelson Williams:

Re: Waste Management Plan for the Hopeall Abattoir Project

On October 28, 2021, the Hopeall Abattoir project was released from environmental assessment, subject to conditions. One condition of release requires Kettle Hill Farm to submit a Waste Management Plan for my approval. The Waste Management Plan must address all waste streams produced by the undertaking, including liquid and solid waste prior to the commencement of operations.

On November 18, 2021, you submitted a Waste Management Plan that was reviewed by the Pollution Prevention Division of my Department and found to be acceptable. I hereby approve the Waste Management Plan and advise that the condition of release requiring that plan in my decision letter of October 28, 2021, has been satisfied.

Please be further advised that you must abide by the commitments made in the Waste Management Plan, and any significant changes to the plan will be subject to additional review and approval.

If you have any concerns regarding this matter, please contact Joanne Sweeney, Director of the Environmental Assessment Division at (709) 729-0673 or via email at joannesweeney@gov.nl.ca.

Sincerely,

HON. BERNARD DAVIS, MHA

District of Virginia Waters - Pleasantville Minister

Cc:

Sherry Gambin-Walsh, MHA, District of Placentia-St. Mary's Robert Locke, Director, Pollution Prevention Division